17 May 2004

PRESS RELEASE

Wildlife Site Gates Stolen and Fence Vandalised

Between Sunday night on 8 May 2004 and Tuesday evening on 10 May 2004, a brand new gate and gate furniture were stolen from the entrance of the wildlife heritage site in Hollow Hill Lane of Market Lane, Langley.  The fence and gate had only just been repaired after the site was damaged and fly tipped on before Christmas 2003 spending over £2,000 doing so.  

Colin Rayner, a Director of J. Rayner & Sons Ltd. said “This site is unfortunately not covered by insurance and we can’t afford to keep pouring money down the drain on vandalism repairs.  We were trying to tidy up an area that was messy and has been fly tipped on with household waste in the past.  We have not yet decided to replace the gate as the last one was welded on and chained – there isn’t much more we can do.”  

Mr Rayner added “We have not wasted our time calling the police as they do not appear to be interested in theft of property or vandalism.  Whenever we have contacted them in the past, we feel we are just being a nuisance to them”.  

If you have any information on this incident, please contact 01753 685480 in confidence. 

